WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 1st November 2005 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Membership Secretary Cliff Roffey; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Terry Darch; Janet Robson; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies for Absence: Chairman, Roger Hamilton

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 4th October were approved subject to changes to minute 4, Matters Arising. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: Funds stand at £2528 

5. Membership: 1796 subscriptions have been collected to date. The Membership Secretary indicated that he would welcome another committee member assuming his responsibilities and Terry Darch volunteered. It was left that Cliff Roffey and Terry Darch would discuss this and report back at the next meeting.
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Secretary described his contact with the Regional Planning Authority.

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: a new sound system is under investigation.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: the report is appended. The Secretary gave details of his discussions with Councillor Fox that indicate that The Forestry Commission are pursuing a compromise solution for the trees on St Catherine’s Hill
9. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. Nothing to report
10. Planning Issues: The telecommunication poles at (a) Jumpers and (b) Fairmile had been rejected by CBC. The post-development application at 15 Crossway had also been rejected. It was resolved that the Secretary would write to CBC and ask how they intended to enforce this decision. CBC has asked for an entertainment licence at every open space in the Borough and people at Bernard’s Mead are protesting about this. 
11. Newsletter Distribution. The General Secretary reported that the Newsletter had been delivered to Swindon and formally accepted for distribution by The Post Office.

12. Iford Golf Course. It was resolved that the Secretary would write to both CBC and Iford Golf Course asking that golfers be made aware of the public footpaths that cross and abut the golf course and the need to exercise care with regard to people walking on these paths.

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. Next meeting Tuesday 6th December

